
 

OBITUARY 

 
RET. LT. BARRY LANDSBERG 

12/7/1937 – 3/23/2023 

 

I am saddened to inform you of the passing of Barry. I was notified of his passing by his 
son David. Barry was the nicest man you would every want to meet. I knew of Barry 
while I was on the job, but never worked for him. I got to know Barry and his wife Evelyn 
and became friends through the 20 plus yearly Florida Reunions. It was a tradition we 
had for many years, after the Saturday night banquet Barry, Pat Fiorito, Benny Pepitone 
and I would meet outside and smoke a cigar and talk about the Job for hours. Boy, am I 
going to miss him at the next reunion In July. He was such a joy to be around. 

Barry was appointed to NYCTPD 5/3/1965 and Retired 7/7/1985.  From what I heard 
from the men that worked for him, “He was a great boss.  Barry was a Lifetime member 
of the TP Retiree’s Assoc 

Lou Hollander  

 
There was a Memorial Service at Beth Shalom 1941 Lyons Rd. Boca Raton FL at 1 PM 
Sunday 

Barry’s Wife Evelyn was recognized at the July 2023 Florida Reunion, for attending only 
a few short months after his passing.  Barry’s son David smoked that cigar with Louie in 
honor of his Father.  Both will always be a part of the Transit Family.  Condolences can 
be sent to Mrs. Landsberg and family at 1053 Exeter C Boca Raton, FL 33434 


